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Hello, 

Keeping you informed as we supply the North West with quality drinking water. Whittingham Lane, Broughton 
Road Closure  

We are writing to let you know that we are currently installing a new 10Km pipeline and our team are working on 
Whittingham Lane, Broughton. You may have teaching staff and parents who use this route during the week. You 
might like to be aware of the road closure and diversion as you may wish to add on a few extra minutes to your 
journey. We appreciate that roadworks are never welcome, and would like to thank you for your patience whilst 
we undertake this necessary work.  

How does this section of work affect me?  

School busses 

We are working with Lancashire County Council school bus services and are notifying them regarding the road 
closure and diversion.  
 
Whittingham Lane/Langley Lane Temporary Traffic Lights 

• We have traffic lights in place along Whittingham Lane. At the end of September until early October we will 
be working across the junction of Langley Lane. The lane will remain open to all traffic as only one lane will 
be closed at a time. Pudding Pie Nook Lane is accessible from Broughton direction and will be included in 
the temporary traffic light system.   
 

Whittingham Lane:  Road closure 

There are sections of our pipeline that cross Whittingham Lane at key points, where we are unable to complete our 
work using temporary traffic lights.  

• From Monday 13 September until 31 October we will be working along Whittingham Lane from the 
junction of Langley Lane towards Short Lane.  This section of road will be closed to all traffic. Advance road 
closure warning signs will be situated on the road the week before. During this period of work a diversion 
route will be in place with clearly signed directions. A copy of this is on the reverse page. 

• To ensure we complete the work as quickly as possible our working hours will be Monday to Friday 
07:30am-18:00. Weekend working hours will be Saturday 08:00am-16:00 and Sunday 09:00am–17:00pm.  

Keeping in touch with us 

If you have any questions you can always call us on 0345 672 3723 quoting project reference 80062958. We’ll be 
happy to help.    

Yours faithfully, 

 

Customer Services 



 

 

 

 

 


